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pastor of The Summit Church 
in Raleigh-Durham, North 
Carolina, became the 
youngest denominationõs 
president in almost four  
decades.  Greere is seen as 
s o m e w h a t  o f  a           
bridge-builder between 
generations and between 

younger, òReformedó    
leaders and òTraditionalistó 
l e a d e r s  w i t h i n  t h e          
convention.  He will focus on 
renewing church planting 
and personal evangelization 
among Southern Baptists, 
including better engage-
ment with young people in 
c h u r c h e s .  Y o u  a r e          
encouraged to attend the 
Southern Baptist Convention 
Annual Meeting next year, 
June 11-12, at Birmingham, 
Alabama. 
 
Throughout the summer I 
have heard from many of 
our churches about their 
Vacation Bible School (VBS).  
If your church conducted 
VBS this summer, it would be 
great to hear some of your 
stories.  I know of at least 
two of our Association 
churches that are conducting 
VBS the final couple weeks 
prior to the beginning of the  
 
(Continued on Page 3) 

Summer is a time for fun in the 
sun, vacations, and hopefully 
some relaxation. For many of 
us, summer is very busy with 
Vacation Bible School, mission 
trips, childrenõs camps, student 
camps and conferences. When I 
pastored, even though the   
summer was busy, I looked   

forward to all the excitement.  
This summer has been no     
exception. The summer began 
with the     Southern Baptist 
Conference of Associational 
Leaders, followed by the   
Southern Baptist       Convention 
Pastorsõ Conference and Annual 
Meeting, in Dallas, Texas.  
 
The Associational Leaders    
conference is an annual       
conference that takes place for 
two days prior to the Pastorsõ 
Conference.  òBest Practices for 
Associational Leaders,ó òLessons 
Learned,ó òFinancial Planning 
for Associations,ó and òThe  
Future of the Southern Baptist 
Conventionó were excellent 
courses providing information to 
help improve on the ongoing 
work of the Association.  One 
item of interest for associations 
was a comprehensive study 
recommending the title change 
for Directors of Mission and 
suggested competencies that 
Directors of Mission should   
possess.  The recommended title 

of òAssociational Mission  
Strategistó was unanimously 
a p p r o v e d  b y  t h o s e           
associational leaders present. 
This title change will be     
discussed during the business 
session of our next Leadership 
Team Meeting, on August 13.   
 

The Pastorsõ Conference is one 
of the highlights of the event 
each year.  Pastors, wives, and 
church leaders had an       
opportunity to listen to     
teachers like H.B. Charles,  
Tony Evans, and others.  It is a 
time for those in attendance to 
be recharged and refreshed.  
 
T h e  So u t he r n  B ap t i s t         
Conventionõs Annual Meeting is 
a time to learn from great 
teaching, to hear reports from 
various Southern Baptist    
Convention entities, and to 
conduct business of the      
convention. This yearõs annual 
meeting was preceded by 
struggles within the convention. 
There was speculation going 
into the meeting that it would 
be a contentious meeting.  
Although the meeting had 
many motions presented and 
at times some heated        
discussions, they were, for the 
most part, professional and 
respectful.  By a significant 
majority vote, J.D. Greere, 

NATEõS NOTES 

Upcoming Dates 
  

AUGUST 
 
9-10  GLOBAL LEADERSHIP SUMMIT 
 
13  ASSOCIATIONAL LEADERSHIP 

 TEAM MEETING, JUNCTION CITY 
 

 
SEPTEMBER 

 
7  KNCSB MISSION BOARD 
  TOPEKA, KS 
 
11  KNCSB One Day Leadership 

 Conference, Blue Valley 
 Baptist Church Ridgeview 
 Campus, Olathe, KS 

 
13-15 RENEW WOMENõS RETREAT, 

 WCC, SALINA KS 
 
16  SBHA ANNUAL FAMILY PICNIC, 
  WCC, SALINA, KS 
 
 21-23 KNCSB Fall Collegiate  

  Conference, WCC 
 
 

October 
 
8-9  KNCSB Annual Meeting, 

 Pratt, KS 

A U G U S T 
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SMOKY HILL BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 
òBETTER TOGETHERó 

BIRTHDAYS 

 

AUGUST 

24 HEATHER CARDER 

 

SEPTEMBER 

8 GABRIEL HUGHES 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

 

AUGUST 

 

1 GABRIEL AND BEKI HUGHES 

 

5 Matthew and Heather Carder 

 

22 Terry and Lori Baldwin 

http://kncsb.org/venue/blue-valley-baptist-church-ridgeview-campus/
http://kncsb.org/venue/blue-valley-baptist-church-ridgeview-campus/
http://kncsb.org/venue/blue-valley-baptist-church-ridgeview-campus/
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CHURCH IN THE SPOTLIGHT 
 
 
 
 
 
First Southern Baptist Church of Junction City is a loving family growing together in Christ. It has been a privilege to pastor 
here. I'm currently teaching through 2 Corinthians in our sermon series. I teach Old Testament out of my home on Thursday eve-
nings, and the other elders are leading Bible studies in Isaiah, Galatians, and the book of Acts. 
 
Presently, we're rolling out another AWANA year, teaching the Bible on Wednesday evenings to kids in grades Pre-K through 
high school. Our Mothers of Pre-Schoolers (M.O.P.S.) program starts up in the fall, as well. We have an outreach called Bible 
Lunch Tuesday (BLT) that's entering its 20th year. Every Tuesday, we feed lunch to about a hundred high school students and 
share the gospel with them. 
 
Our online ministry, òWhen We Understand the Textó (wwutt.com) has between 5 and 10,000 daily viewers and listeners, and 
we receive e-mail from all over the world. Being a military church, the soldiers from our congregation who are deployed keep 
up with our church through our website, too, listening to sermons and the daily Bible teaching. 
 
The gospel of Jesus Christ is our passion, and we desire that all people would hear the word of God and be saved, for "Faith 
comes by hearing, and hearing through the word of Christ" (Romans 10:17).  

Pastor Gabe Hughes  

TORONTO CANADA MISSION 
The Toronto Mission Team has returned from a great week in 
Toronto. Thank you to our Association for providing scholar-
ships for those who traveled with the team. 
 
While in Toronto, the team conducted a Vacation Bible School 

for Emmanuel Baptist Church North, a Hispanic church plant.  
This was their first VBS.  The church wasnõt sure how many to 
expect.  The number of students who attended exceeded their 
expectations.  There were 24 students ages 4-13 registered 
for the VBS.  A few of the students were from the church.  
Some however, had never attended a church before.   
 
Our travels took us through Noblesville, Indiana, where we 
spent the night at Restoration Church.   While in Toronto the 
team enjoyed time visiting places such as the CN Tower which 
is the 9th tallest freestanding building in the world.  We also 

visited Niagara Falls where we enjoyed the mist from the 
falls as we got a close up view on board a boat ride to the 
falls.   
 
We are already planning our July 2019 mission trip to Toron-
to. Clear your calendar now to go with us.  Additionally, an 
international mission endeavor is being pursued.  There is on-
going discussion with the president of Culture Waves Global, 
Dr. Ron Osborne, about traveling to Trinidad/Tobago. There 
are two openings available for people interested in going on 
a vision tour of Trinidad/Tobago early spring 2019.  If inter-

ested, please let Nate Butler know, 785-307-8160.  More 
information will be provided as it becomes available.   
 
Additional comments from the 2018 Toronto Mission Team are 
on pages 4 & 5.  Not only were the lives of the students im-
pacted, but also the lives of the members of the mission team. 

 

 
 

FSBC ABILENE WELCOMES 
DAVE AND MARI PARKER 

First Southern Baptist 
Church, Abilene, welcomes 
their new pastor and his 
wife, Dave and Mari    
Parker.  They began their 
new ministry, July 1, 2018.  
D a v e  s e r v e s  b i-
vocationally, working as 
the Credit Manager, for 
Florence Credit Manager, 

Florence Corporation, Manhattan, Kansas, where he manages the 
Credit Function of a $100M company (150 Distributors).  Dave 
will graduate from Liberty University, August 2018, with his Mas-
ters of Divinity. 

 
Mari works for KNCSB, serving as the Sending Team Leader, 
WMU, Women's Ministry, Women's Evangelism, International 
Partnerships, Church Library Ministry, and Church Loan Consultant.   
 

Please join me in welcoming them to our great Association. 

KNCSB ANNUAL MEETING 
The 2018 KNCSB annual meeting will be held Monday and 
Tuesday, Oct. 8-9, at First Southern Baptist Church, Pratt, Kansas.  
 
MESSENGER PREREGISTRATION Messenger preregistration is 
now underway. You may register on line at              
http://kncsb.org/annual-meeting/ 
 
Childcare will be available for babies through fifth grade. Pre-
registration is required to make sure there will be enough work-
ers. Sept. 26 is the deadline.  You may preregister for childcare 
here: http://www.kncsbevents.org/childcare2018a.html 

http://wwutt.com
http://kncsb.org/annual-meeting/
http://www.kncsbevents.org/childcare2018a.html
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 For those who are interested 

in partnering with, or praying 
for, the Smoky Hill Baptist  
Association, the following 
prayer list is provided: 
 

¶ Your pastor and his    
family 

¶ Our Association churches 

¶ Kansas Nebraska      
Convention of Southern 
Baptists 

¶ Church plants 

¶ Our nationõs leaders 

¶ Military Service Members 

¶ Pastorless churches 
 

PRAYERS/NEEDS 

NATEõS NOTES CONTINUED 

YOU ARE INVITED 
Emmanuel Southern Baptist Church, Manhattan, 
Kansas, invites you, your family, and your church, 
to be their guest at 6:30 P.M., Tuesday, August 
21, for the performance of the Imani Milele Chil-
dren.  Since 2013, the choir has been honored to 
hold concerts in various cities across the US - 
in churches, schools, and festivals; treating audi-
ences to fun-filled, culturally-unique, interactive 
and inspirational concerts. 
  
The high-energy concerts are so electrifying, that 
being at one of them will elate you as you watch 
these amazing children perform well-crafted 
dances, songs, African drum routines, and much 

more.  Expect to experience TRUE AFRICA showcased through culturally unique music, a 
variety of dances, and well-crafted drum routines, performed with great passion and 
high energy. 
 
Audiences will feel the spirit and energy of Africa, infused with passionate voices, as 
the Imani choir tells their story. They use art to narrate some of Uganda's culture and 
history. 

THE GLOBAL LEADERSHIP SUMMIT 

new school year.  The     Associa-
tion Mission Team made up of 
members from four churches from 
the Association, conducted VBS in 
Toronto, Canada. Enjoy their 
stories on pages 4 & 5 of this 
newsletter.   
 
As summer activities begin to 
wind-down, many families are 
looking forward to the beginning 
of the new school year.  Some 
parents might even sing, òItõs the 
most wonderful time of the year!ó  
While many eagerly look to the 
beginning of fall, others close out 
the summer by engaging in    

community outreach. Let me    
encourage each church to keep 
the outreach momentum going 
by hosting a òBig Dayó event 
for the fall. Plan a church event 
and advertise the event through 
as many media outlets as possi-
ble.  Then, when that day ar-
rives, be sure to have every-
thing ready for your guests. 
Provide each of your guests or 
families a small welcome gift 
from the church.  Follow-up with 
your guests,  inviting them to 
return the next week.  We are 
called to reach the world.  We 
cannot do so by staying within 

Join an expected 175,000 leadersñincluding thousands of marketplace leaders like youñat The Global Leadership  Summit 
for a unique blend of vision, inspiration and practical skills you can immediately apply. Come with your team and network 
with other like-minded leaders in your community. 
 
On August 9th and 10th, 2018, The Global Leadership Summit will be telecast live in HD from the Willow Creek Campus 
near Chicago to over 500 locations nationwide.  
 
The benefits of attending at a local Premier Host Site include: 

¶ Networking opportunities with leaders from your community 

¶ Reduced cost and time spent on travel 

¶ Grow and learn with your team in a setting close to home 

 
Locations close by include First United Methodist Church at the KSU Union, Manhattan;  CrossPoint Church, Hutchinson; and 
First Baptist Church, Newton. 

the walls of our churches. In Acts 
1:8 we read, òYou will receive 
power when the Holy Spirit has 
come upon you, and you will be 
my      witnesses é.ó Jesus is         
commissioning the saints to mul-
tiply (to grow the body of 
Christ) and it is a good thing. 
We must communicate the    
message of salvation and be 
witnesses in our communities ð 
be salt and light in a dark and 
decaying world. 
 
òBecause He Livesó 
Nate 

RENEW 
Renew Womenõs  

Conference 
September 13-15, 2019 
 
Lina AbuJamra will be our 
speaker. She is a pediatric 
emergency-room doctor 
and founder of Living with  
Power Ministries. 
 
Shelly E. Johnson will be 
our worship leader. She is 
a worship leader at North 
Point Community Church, a 
multi-campus church in   
Atlanta. 
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TESTIMONIES FROM TORONTO MISSION TRIP 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

òWe received a call from Royal York Church (the building where 
we held our VBS) telling us that they are grateful for the great job 
that we did leaving that place neat and clean, better than it was 
found.   Ha! Ha! Ha! praise the Lord for that! 
I want to say thank you to you and your team for your support, 
time, and efforts to fulfill this VBS, Game On 2018. The following 
Sunday, we had a full Sunday school, and thanks to this event we 
are in contact with new families.  It was a blessing.  Once again, 
thank you.  It was a pleasure working together for the kingdom.ó 
Sandra Urribarri, Pastor Gelviõs wife 
 
 
òThe Toronto mission impacted me by showing me that there are 
so many different religions that can live in one small   compacted 
area right next to each other and completely ignore the other 
one. Like when we went out to parks to talk.  Yes, they would listen 
but then they would throw out any papers or just forget what we 
said right afterwards. It showed that some people just think one 
way and donõt ever want to think another.ó  
Dylan Hayden, First Christian Church, Junction City 
 
 
òI enjoyed the mission trip to Toronto.  The best part of the entire 
trip was working with the Spanish children. A highlight was visiting 
the Toronto CN Tower and The Falls.ó  
Pam Hanks, College Heights Baptist Church, Manhattan 
 
 

òThe first day in Toronto, the mission group (the 11 peo-
ple and I) went to the church to prepare and start 
VBS. During VBS, the other teenage boy, Dylan, and I 
were in control of the games. We played whip cream 
games, soccer, and water games. When we played the 
water games, the older kids were      targeting me, and I 
got soaked! Soccer seemed to be the kidõs favorite game 
to play.  
On Tuesday we went to the CN tower (more than 500 

meters high). On Thursday, we went onto a boat that 
brought us close to Niagara Falls, getting us all wet. Then, 
our group split in half. I was in the group going to zipline, 
which was fun and not that scary. One of the things I 
learned on this trip came from the service we attended on 
the way to Toronto, that God uses the problems in your life 
for your good. (For example; they can test you or protect 
you). If I can, I would like to do a mission trip again. It was 
enjoyable.ó  
Gideon Haman, Life Connection Baptist Church, Ogden 
 
 
òGod commands us to tell people about Him in Matt 28:19
-20.  In saying that, I love God and want to serve Him.  It 
is an honor to go out in our communities and abroad to 
share the good news with people. We also have the spe-
cial privilege of working with other Christians as a team to 
win people to the Lord. Mission trips give you that chance 
to serve God.  As a pastorõs wife, I had a chance to really 
get to know the pastorõs wife of the church we were help-
ing in that we shared a lot.  We were able to go out into 
the parks and share. One of my favorite things was to 
hear from the 6-8th grade young men about how they 
came to know Christ and to encourage them in their walk 
with God.  Pray and see where God is calling you to 
serve. It might be in your own backyard, or it could be on 
a 17-hour trip to Canada. Either way, He will go before 
you and lead the way there and back.ó  
Cheryl VanBebber, Crossroads Baptist Church, Riley 


